Voluntary Cooperation Programme (VCP)

1.
Within the framework of the VCP, during the period from 2002 to October 2005, 34 VCP project requests related to the World Weather Watch (WWW) Programme were submitted by 10 Members of the Regional Association V.  Four (4) VCP projects are related to the improvement of the upper-air observing stations, three (3) concerned the improvement of surface observing stations, 16 are for the enhancement of telecommunication systems including upgrading/replacement of VSAT/ISCS stations, three (3) are related to the global data-processing systems, and eight (8) are for the upgrading of satellite receiving systems.  

2.
Eight (8) Members received support for a total of 12 VCP projects for equipment.  Of these projects, eight (8) were completed and four (4) were in the process of being implemented.  Four (4) supported projects were aimed at strengthening upper-air observing stations, one (1) at improving surface observing stations, six (6) at enhancing telecommunication systems, and one (1) at strengthening satellite activities.  In spite of the support obtained during 2002-2005, 35 valid projects related to WWW have not received full support as of 31 October 2005.

3.
Please find attached VCP Statement related to WWW in RA V.

Response to requirements of countries affected by natural disasters and those emerging from conflict

4.
A coordinated assistance is underway for the assistance to Cook Islands, Niue, Samoa and Tonga affected by cyclone Heta and to Vanuatu affected by cyclone Ivy.  In May 2004, Samoa received financial support for three staff from its Meteorological Service Division to participate in the Post-Cyclone Coordination Meeting held in Pago Pago, American Samoa. The upgrading/restoration of EMWIN systems will be implemented in Cook Islands, Kiribati, Niue and Samoa in early 2006.

WMO Programme for the Least Developed Countries (LDCs)

( See the separate PowerPoint material.

